
 

DECATUR TOWNSHIP 

 

The regular meeting of the Decatur Township Board was called to order on Thursday, 

February 10, 2022  at 7:00 p.m.  Present: Supervisor Kevin Kusmack, and Trustees Matt Kusmack 

and Tom Stull. Treasurer Katelin Makay and Clerk Katie Hartwell were absent. There were 

5guests present. 

  

Minutes from the January, regular meeting were reviewed.  Motion to approve by K. 

Kusmack, second by Stull.  Unanimous vote, motion carried.  

 

 

 Correspondence: 

 The Supervisor received correspondence from the Village of Decatur that is seeking a $5.5 

million grant to improve the water and sewer system. 

 

 There were no public comments.  

 

The Clerk submitted a listing of current bills prior to the meeting. Motion to approve by 

M. Kusmack, second by Stull. Unanimous vote, motion carried.  

  

 The Treasurer submitted her monthly report prior to the meeting. Motion to accept as 

presented by Stull, second by M. Kusmack. Unanimous vote, motion carried. 

 

Reports: 

The Supervisor reported the Road work is scheduled to begin at the end of April.  

Board of Review is set to meet March 8th at 7:00am and March 17th from 3pm-9pm.  

Dump Day will be April 30th 

 

County Commissioner Don Hanson presented his report from the County Commissioners and 

announced he will not be running for re-election.   

 

Van Buren Sheriff Department – Dispatch report for December was submitted.  

 

There were no reports from Senior Activities, the Zoning Administrator, or cemetery.  

 

 

 Old Business: 

 

 

New Business: 

 

Fire Department requested $10,000 for a new air system to fill up their breathing 

apparatuses. A motion was made by K. Kusmack, second by Stull. Roll Call unanimous vote, 

motion carried.  

  



 Solar Ordinance Recommendation from the Planning Commission a motion was made by 

M. Kusmack, second by Stull. Roll call unanimous vote, motion carried 

  

 

Public Comments: 

 Tom Motycka inquired about the letters being sent out for the rezoning application. 

 

Planning Commission Public Hearing regarding a rezoning application Tuesday February 22, 2022 

at 7:00pm at the Township Hall  

 

Motion to adjourn by M. Kusmack, second by Stull.  Unanimous vote, motion carried. 

 

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:12pm. 

 

 

       ______________________________ 

       Katie Hartwell, Township Clerk 


